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Montreal, June 18 2025 
 

 
 

Mr Peter Dyrda 
Director Pharmaceutical Reviews 
Canada’s Drug Agency-L’Agence des médicaments du Canada (CDA-AMC) 
 

 
 

Mr Dyrda, 
 
 
 
The following letter is in response to the draft report published by the Canadian Drug Agency (CDA) for the 
non-sponsored review of nivolumab in combination with doxorubicin, vinblastine and dacarbazine (AVD) for 
the first-line treatment of stage III and stage IV classic Hodgkin lymphoma in patients 12 years of age and 
older for the first-line treatment of Hodgkin lymphoma. Bristol Myers Squibb (BMS) commends the 
thoroughness and objective intent behind the assessment and recognizes the importance of providing 
transparent and comprehensive reviews. However, we have identified certain elements within the draft 
report that warrant reconsideration to ensure accuracy and relevance. 
 
The current draft reimbursement recommendation (available at: : Enzalutamide) includes information on 
biosimilars, which are neither Health Canada approved nor confirmed for commercialization in Canada. 
BMS acknowledges the desire to provide context related to the later stage of the drug's life cycle, but feel 
this information diverges from the primary focus of a clinical and pharmacoeconomic assessment. Such 
details may not align with the central purpose of the evaluation and could potentially mislead stakeholders. 
Table 1 on page 8 of the "Draft Clinical and Pharmacoeconomic Combined Report" (available at: PX0376-
Nivolumab_DRAFT_Combined.pdf) lists biosimilars that are not currently targeting the Canadian market 
(screenshot below).  

 






